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Report Highlights:

On May 12, 2020, the Thai Cabinet approved increasing the quota for fresh potato imports for further 
processing from 52,000 MT to 58,400 MT for 2020.



Opportunity for U.S. Fresh Potatoes Exports for Chip Processing in Thailand

On May 12, 2020, the Thai Cabinet approved increasing the quota for fresh potato 
imports for further processing from 52,000 MT to 58,400 MT for 2020.  The additional 
quota of 6,400 MT was approved mainly due to the insufficient supply of fresh potatoes 
for further processing.  The yearly demand for fresh potatoes for further processing is 
about 150,000 – 200,000 MT.  Thailand produces approximately 100,000 – 120,000 MT 
annually, which is only 60 percent of total demand from chip processors.  Increasing 
demand for snacks has fueled the demand for fresh potatoes for potato chip processing to 
grow at 6.32 percent per annum during 2015-2019, while the growth of the domestic 
production is much slower at 0.45 percent per annum due to limited production area and 
climate uncertainty. 

The request for additional quota for fresh potatoes was submitted by two major chip 
potato processors in Thailand.  Pepsi-Cola (Thai) Trading Co., Ltd. received an additional 
5,400 MT and Berli Jucker Foods Co., Ltd. received an additional 1,000 MT.

On December 26, 2019, the Department of Foreign Trade (DFT), Ministry of Commerce 
authorized the allocation of 52,000 MT for potatoes for processing under the 2020 TRQ. 
This allocation was carried-out by the Subcommittee on Production and Marketing 
Management for Garlic, Shallots, Onion, and Potatoes. The import window for potatoes 
for processing (chip stock potatoes) is from July 1 to December 31 every year. The 
following companies have been assigned the following in-quota amounts for 2020: 

Company Previous Quota 
Allocation (MT)

New Quota 
Allocation (MT)

Pepsi-Cola (Thai) 
Trading Co. Ltd.

44,750 50,150

Berli Jucker Foods 
Co., Ltd.

6,750 7,750

Unichamp Co., Ltd. 500 500
Total 52,000 58,400

The minimum required repurchase price from the contracting farms by the processors is 
set at Baht14/kg for July-December and Baht 10.40 during January-June.  The food 
processing companies who are assigned the allocated import quotas are subject to an in-
quota tariff rate of 27 percent. Otherwise, out-of-quota imports are subject to 125 percent 
tariff rate.



End of the Report.
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